
Primary Update

Amy, Stacey and Maddy 
Warringa Crescent Leading Teachers

Who can believe that we have only one week left of Term 2 and are halfway through the school year! This
week, all the staff in Primary reflected upon the successes of the first half of the year, and shared with
each other some of the highlights in their classrooms. It was humbling to see that there was a theme of
both ‘positive relationships’ and ‘hands on learning’ being the two major celebrations in all classrooms.
These hands-on learning experiences in classrooms have led to extraordinary growth in the areas of
English, Mathematics and Personal & Social Capabilities as measured in our recent assessments.
This week, many classes have been carefully looking at the impact that we have on the animals in the
environment. Classes explored how rubbish and pollution affect the fish and animals in our water, as well
as those on land. Some students also investigated the length of time different materials take to break
down and how our choices can reduce the amount of rubbish going to landfill. These experiences allowed
for learning opportunities around putting our rubbish in the bins, not throwing things on the ground and
bringing our own reusable bags to the supermarket. This theme of keeping our rubbish off the ground and
cleaning up after ourselves in order to help the animals will continue next week for our final week of Term 2.
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Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two -
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Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three



Primary Update



Primary Update



Joan Ocampo
Leading Teacher

Polly Parade Update
We are all happy to close the semester with a big smile on our learners' faces and a joyful atmosphere
around the campus. This term, students attended various school activities and engaged in learning
opportunities that improved their numeracy, reading, writing, speaking and inquiry skills.

Students have also explored the app Proloquo2go for communication. Thank you to Nimi Goh, our Speech
Pathologist for providing our staff the training on how to effectively use this communication app to upskill
staff in using this app.

Our students are also learning more about self-regulation and how to positively deal with their feelings
and emotions. Our classrooms have a display of their emotions on the wall and pictures of our students
demonstrating various feelings and emotions. Lisa de Vaux, our Occupational Therapist, is working closely
with our teachers and staff in modelling lessons on making our students ready to learn by recognising
how our body feels. 

We now look forward to the end of the Term Celebration. An animal themed party is planned and
students are welcome to bring a gold coin donation. Students have chosen to pass on all donations to
Werribee Zoo. We hope all of you have a lovely winter break and enjoy time with the family! We are
grateful for all your support and look forward to seeing all our young learners next term.



Tim Hilton
Assistant Principal - BRC

Bethany Road Update

Canteen
Volunteering
Horticulture
Entrepreneurship 
BRC News
Travel Education

This week I would like to
celebrate our Social
Enterprise Programs running
in PLC2. The students have
used student voice and
agency to select from the
following programs:

These programs have taken
the focus of aligning to
future pathway programs at
CRC and give students the
opportunity to experience
the skills needed to be
successful, so that they can
make informed choices for
their VPC program. It has
been a pleasure to watch
the students engage in
these programs this
semester!

Our students at Cayleys road have been applying their
learning in their Vocational Programs this semester.
Using their Number and Measurement knowledge to
measure ingredients according to recipes and to
create natural cleaning products in their Work-Related
Skills programs. Students in Hospitality have worked on
their Employability Skill of communication through
providing restaurant service at the Victorian University
restaurant in Footscray. 

Cayleys Road Update

Kim Zammit 
Assistant Principal - CRC



School holiday programs

Looking for something for the kids to do these holidays?
Wyndham City Council’s Active Holidays program offers FREE activity sessions for 4 to 18 year olds. From
Dance to Table Tennis, Martial arts to Cricket and more there’s lots for kids to join in these holidays. See
the program at www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/activeholidays Bookings open 7 days before each session, look
out for more activities to be added. Why not try something new these holidays? 

Wyndham City Activities for People with Disabilities
In Wyndham we have clubs and organisations who specifically
offer activities and programs for people with disabilities. We also
have clubs that aim to be inclusive, including participants in
mainstream activities where modifications are possible.

Scan the QR Code to view what activities Wyndham has up for
offer.

http://www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/activeholidays


Dates for the diary

Term Three
10th July - 15th September 

Term Four
2nd October - 20th December

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three

Warringa Crescent School Tours
Thursday 3rd August
Thursday 31st August

Cayleys Road School Tours
Friday 4th August
Friday 1st September

Bethany Road School Tours
Thursday 3rd August
Thursday 31st August

Polly Parade School Tours
Monday 7th August
Monday 4th September

Friday 15th September
Last day of Term Three - 2pm finish

Monday 2nd October
First day of Term Four

Monday 6th November
Curriculum Day - no school

Tuesday 7th November
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday - no
school

Thursday 7th December
Professional Practice Day - Pupil free day

Wednesday 20th December
Last day of Term Four

Are you moving house, have a new
phone number or email address?
Please advise the administration team
of any changes
Any bus changes for new addresses will
take time to check seat availability

Moving house? 
New phone number?

 

Is your child turning 16?
Most students at Warringa Park may be
eligible for The Disability Pension when they
turn 16.
Contact Wendy at the Cayleys Road office
and she can advise you on the application
process.  

Call Wendy on 9749 5774 

 

Term Two
24th April - 23rd June

Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two - 2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three








